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PARISH COUNCIL



   DRAFT Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on Wednesday 12th December 2012
Main Hall, MS Centre, Church Lane, West Parley.

Present: Councillors: 
Richard Heaslip (Chairman); John Cullen (Vice Chairman); Pat Couper; Geoff Dark; 
Chrissie Davies; Sheila Gooden; Simon Jordan; Kenny Pearce & Kieran Ryan
In attendance: Linda Leeding (Clerk); District & County Councillor John Wilson.

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.  

Apologies received prior to the meeting for Cllrs Ian Davis & Alan Macdonald

2.
 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST. None.
3.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21st NOVEMBER 2012.

The minutes had been circulated prior to the meeting and were accepted as an accurate record. (Pages 11066 to 11069)

4.
PRESENTATIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC. None.
5.         REPORTS BY DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS.
The meeting was adjourned at 19.32 for District & County Councillor briefing followed by a short Question and Answer period with Councillors. The meeting re-opened at 19.37.
ITEMS FOR DECISION
6.
DISPENSATION FOR BUDGET/PRECEPT
Whilst Councillors completed the Dispensation forms covering Budget/Precept decisions budget, it was not passed by a resolution.  We have been advised a retrospective resolution needs to be passed.  A motion was proposed by Cllr Cullen and seconded by Cllr Gooden “That the Dispensations for ‘Budget/Precept’ be granted on the basis that without them the number of persons prohibited by Section 31(4) of the Localism Act from participating in those matters applied for would be so great a proportion of the Parish Council transacting the business as to impede the transaction of the business”. The motion was passed with a unanimous vote.
7.
2013/4 PRECEPT
EDDC are currently meeting with Clerks and Councillors to discuss the Government’s review of Council Tax Benefit which may affect the Precept levels.  We have been advised to continue with the decision, and once informed by EDDC of the changes a review may be required on the WP precept request.  The Chairman advised Cllrs that WP precept is lower than any surrounding areas.  Cllr Pearce suggested that the increase should be 1.99% to allow for funding of the Core Strategy defence and that zero increase is equal to a 3% reduction in income for the Council.  Cllr Cullen felt that in the current economic climate, a zero increase was appropriate as there are sufficient funds available to the Parish Council as well as grants obtainable.  All Cllrs were invited to comment before motions were proposed, with mixed views.  Motion to increase precept by 1.99% was Proposed by Cllr Pearce, Seconded by Cllr Dark.  Motion to have no increase in Precept was Proposed by Cllr Cullen, Seconded by Cllr Mrs Couper.  Cllrs were asked to vote on the 2 motions, and the motion to increase Precept by 1.99% was passed 6 to 3. 

8.
WPPC RESPONSE TO FURTHER CORE STRATEGY CONSULTATION
Item 9 was discussed prior to item 8. The Clerk had circulated the Response letter prior to the meeting, and the Chairman felt it might be wise to show it to professional representatives before submitting it.  Cllr Cullen advised that it should be amended to include comments raised by residents. Cllr Cullen to provide some wording to Cllr Heaslip. 
9.
PROFESSIONAL SUPPORT FOR INDEPENDENT PLANNING ENQUIRY (Mid 2013)
The Chairman reported his contacts with a local firm, and with planning consultancies in Southampton. A more promising town planning consultancy in Bristol is to be visited very shortly.  Cllr Heaslip anticipated that costs might be around £20,000.  Cllrs were in agreement with this line of action. 
10.
WPPC RESPONSE TO EAST DORSET BOUNDARY REVIEW
The Council’s Response letter took the line that our main concern was the identity of the village, and therefore it was important that we had a District Cllr who spoke for West Parley alone. As the letter was produced quickly after the chairman’s return from absence to meet the deadline, it needed ratification. Cllrs were happy with this line, and a motion to ratify the letter was proposed by Cllr Dark, Seconded by Cllr Cullen, and passed with a unanimous vote.
11.
COMMUNITY AWARDS TO YOUNG PEOPLE

This had been done at West Moors, providing a legacy award for 11-17 year olds to help support sporting activities,  and Cllrs discussed whether we should do something in this line. Cllr Cullen added that it could be for different age ranges and other categories other than sport.  Discussions continued between Cllrs regarding the amount, criteria, not to clash with other local trusts, potential candidates etc. All agreed this was a good idea needing more research.  Cllr Ryan volunteered, with support from Cllr Davis, who has a Youth lead area. Clerk to schedule onto January Agenda.
12.
CHEQUE SCHEDULE

The Clerk presented the cheque schedule, which had been circulated to Cllrs prior to the meeting, requiring authorisation and signature after the meeting.  Councillors were invited to question any payments and discussed accordingly. Approval of the schedule was unanimous.  
13.
PLANNING MATTERS

The meeting was passed to the Planning Committee Chairman, Cllr Dark, who confirmed that there were no minutes requiring approval. Cllr Dark then went on to provide an overview of the following planning applications for discussion: 

Ref: 3/12/1018/HOU 




Case Officer: Ms K Chatt
SITE:                   102 Dorset Avenue, West Parley

PROPOSAL:       Front bay window with roof over bay window and front door.

After a brief discussion, the Parish Council noted that there were no comments on the DFY website, and the application seemed quite modest. No Objection to the proposed development.

Ref: 3/12/1019/HOU 




Case Officer: Mr K Chilvers
SITE:                   18 Lone Pine Drive, West Parley

PROPOSAL:       Extensions to front, rear & side and provision of additional first floor accommodation in 

                              enlarged roofspace with gable over garage, two dormers in front & rear elevations, and a  

                              dormer in both side elevations.
The plans were reviewed and the Parish Council read the 2 comments on DFY, and felt that the roof terrace overlooking neighbouring properties could be an issue. However, the plot was sizable enough to accommodate the proposed extension. No Objection to the proposed development.

Ref: 3/12/1047/FUL 




Case Officer: Miss A Trowbridge

SITE:                   25 Chine Walk, West Parley

PROPOSAL:      Erect Dwelling
The Parish Council read the comment on DFY website, giving details on the culvert that is currently in place due to risk of surface water and flooding in Chine Walk. Whilst it appears that the plot can easily accommodate the proposed dwelling, the Parish Council would like to draw attention for professional officers to review the drainage issues raised by the resident. It is imperative that no building work should block the existing culvert. Also that a drainage specialist should undertake the work, as opposed to a standard builder, to ensure there is no impact on fellow residents.

Ref: 3/12/1058/HOU 




Case Officer: Mrs J Holmes
SITE:                   8 Ridgeway, West Parley

PROPOSAL:         Erect Single Garage in Front Garden (Retrospective)

Whilst there are no comments on DFY website, it should be noted that the signpost notice was only put up today (12/12/12) and that residents have raised concerns about the development to Councillors. The garage is located on the edge of the boundary and some way in front of the existing building line. The Parish Council decided  to Object to this application on the basis that this is not in keeping with the road, the garage has been built in front of the existing building line and would set a precedent to other properties which would spoil the character of Ridgeway.
The next Planning Meeting is scheduled for 9th January 2013.

ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
14. 
EDDC DECISION ON COMMUNITY LAND NOMINATION

Cllr Heaslip reported that while the Parish Council did not expect a positive outcome from the request, the process has highlighted a number of anomalies with the E.D.D.C. decision making. This will be passed onto the Council’s representative for the Independent Planning Enquiry.
15.
LEAFLET SURVEY RESULTS AND FOLLOW UP

Cllr Cullen had circulated the document prior to the meeting, and Cllr Heaslip commented on the positive response rate.  Highlighted issues need addressing, eg road surface in Fitzpain Rd and Ellesfield Drive, which can be raised with highways. Parking on Verges needs progressing, Clerk to establish powers of PC prior to Jan meeting.  All the necessary actions arising from the Survey need allocating, Clerk to add to January agenda.

16.
PEDESTRIAN CROSSINGS ON NEW ROAD

It was reported that D.C.C. Highways Officer Matt Williams had surveyed our Council’s requests for central refuge pedestrian crossings on New Road, and only one near Ebor Close has suitable road width to progress.  The chairman has since discussed this with Mr Williams, who said a puffin crossing could be possible opposite Dudsbury Gardens between the 2 bus stops there. The next step will be a pedestrian survey, likely to be done about Easter when figures would be more representative than now. 
17.
MEDIA ISSUES: News for December

Cllr Cullen has asked that Media Issues are a rolling Agenda item to ensure momentum is maintained with a media presence for any noteworthy reports.  Cllr Heaslip to write an article on the recent survey for the Ferndown Directory, with assistance from Cllr Davies. It was agreed that in future e newsletters, now Cllr Davies responsibility, would be bi monthly. Council communications will be reviewed in Jan/Feb.
18.
COUNCILLORS LEAD AREAS
Following Cllr Macdonald’s resignation, Cllrs lead Areas were reviewed. Cllr Ryan accepted Lead Areas on the Airport, and on the Appearance of West Parley (jointly with Cllrs Cullen and Couper).
Cllr Mrs Couper has liaised with Matt Reeks and Education dept of Moors Valley, and the ‘Nuts about Nature’ visits could be trialled in Parley Wood, to encourage use of the woods.  The guided walks are to start on 23rd January, and will be advertised on the noticeboards.
Cllr Jordan informed Council that a club member has lighting for the car park, which needs to be installed prior to the car park surface being replaced. Cllrs Jordan & Cullen to to establish costings / metering / functionalities.  Cllr Cullen is reviewing 4 potential sources of funding for this and for the tarmacing of the car park.

Cllr Mrs Davies reported from the Memorial Hall meeting that their new website is set up, www.westparleymemorialhall.org  It was also reported that the street lighting changing to the other side of the road side on Christchurch Road makes it dark at the entrance of the hall, Stocks Lane and Church Lane.  Cllr Cullen added that there are actually more lights than previously.  Cllr Pearce remembered that this was considered some 18 months ago, as it was on the website.

Cllr Pearce informed Cllrs that the new headed paper should be available Jan/Feb.  Also, that TV contacts had called twice enquiring about any News for the Greenbelt issue, and suggestions are being considered.  Cllr Cullen asked for  thanks to Cllr Pearce to be minuted, for his organisation of the successful Christmas Party and entertainment.
The chairman proposed a motion “ That The Council wishes Cllr Macdonald well on his retirement and thanks him for his untiring and successful work on volunteer organisation and the Appearance of West Parley. Seconded by Cllr Pearce and passed with a unanimous vote.
19. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The date of the next meeting was set as Wednesday 16th January 2013 at 19:30 hrs (7.30pm) at the Main Hall, MS Centre, Church Lane, West Parley. 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.16hrs.
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